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Thank you Mr. Chairman

Many of the NGOs in Eco-Forum work in international networks. Our collegues from other parts of the world admire what we have achieved in our region, and look to the Aarhus Convention as a source of inspiration. 

They believe as we do, that the Aarhus Convention, especially the Compliance Committee which can accept communications direct from the public, is an essential step towards helping citizen’s fight for better governance, more transparency and less corruption in their countries, which is  still a burning issue for so many of our NGO colleagues in other regions.

We therefore think that it is essential that the Parties support the many regional initiatives which are developing on implementing the Rio Declaration principle 10. 13 years after it was adopted by the UN, it is high time legally binding steps are developed in other regions of the world.

We congratulate the Parties, who are already supporting initiatives on Principle 10 in other regions, such as Asia, and call on other Parties to  do the same.

We fully support the draft decision II/9 on accession of countries outside the UNECE region to the Aarhus Convention and advancement of the principles of the Convention in different parts of the world. 

We think that it essential that the Parties give the Aarhus Secretariat the mandate to provide assistance and advice to UN bodies and regional initiatives on implementing principle 10.

We fully support the work on increasing public participation in environmental decision making by UNEP, and in particular want to mention the WAVE conference held in Nairobi in October 2004. This Women’s as the Voice for the Environment conference, which was opened by Wangari Mathai, has been a main step in increase participation of women’s environmental leaders. 

We also fully support the global guidelines on principle 10 as are being developed by UNEP and ask the Parties to adopt the first bracked version in this draft decision II/9, and wish that the Secretariat be given the mandate to support UNEP with these guidelines. 

These global guidelines will be a very useful tool to help regional instruments on implementation of Rio principle 10 move forward. 

And finally, the Eco-Forum NGOs commit to giving all their support, so that in a not too far away future, citizen’s in all parts of the world will obtain the same basic rights on access to information, participation and access to justice in environmental matters, as the citizen’s of the European and EECCA region have achieved with the Aarhus Convention.

Thank you
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